
TELFORD & WREKIN HOCKEY CLUB COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST GEORGES RECREATION GROUND 
 ON 10th DECEMBER 2018, COMMENCING AT 7.30pm.
Present: Alan Parham, Chris Chiverton, Bob Yetzes, Steve Floyd, Gwynne Goodfield, Sue Goodfield, Anita Gough, Shirley Hasenauer, Josh Carr-Yetzes, Stuart Parker, Suzanne Lorenz, Rachel Evans
Apologies: Sandra Pattinson, Kevin Williams, Jon Woodrow, Mike Lowe, David Lowe, Jason Moore
Matters discussed
Matters arising from previous last meeting: – 
Alan had actioned the e-mail to be sent regarding subs. 

Sports and Social Club subs – we’ve agreed payment based on the number of adult members (£536, which has been paid) and should therefore get membership cards soon. The possibility of discussing corporate membership with the S&S Club was mentioned, to reduce admin amongst other things. 
Constitution – no comments had been received when it was circulated in its draft form so it can now be adopted - it’s currently under review by Paul Smith. 

Face masks – Stuart had asked what teams’ requirements were, with the result that the men’s teams need 2 and the ladies 1. The juniors currently have 2 each per team. This arises from England Hockey saying that if clubs state they are going to provide face masks, they should be available for all games – this is important, particularly for youngsters. 
What should the club policy be on this? Is it that we will provide them? If so, captains need to ensure they are available (up to 4 per team). Or, the onus can be put on the player to provide their own mask if they want to wear one. If masks are provided and a player decides not to wear one, it’s their choice. It was agreed that the policy will be for the club to provide masks so we need to ensure that all teams have got enough. Under-18s will be encouraged to wear masks but it won’t be mandatory, in keeping with current EH guidelines. ACTION – Gwynne to send an e-mail outlining this and the EH guidelines, initially to committee members at first, and Alan to send a Club Buzz to outline the policy and make people aware that masks are provided. 
Head injuries policy – Alan confirmed we do have one and it’s on the club website under policies and procedures. ACTION – Alan to summarise policy and send out on Club Buzz. 

Umpires’ mics – these have been tried out and seem to be working well. Harry’s currently got them to look after. 
Teas – monthly invoices to be pursued by Stuart and Suzanne as we’ve received nothing so far. 

Bonfire night went well and was well-attended - we had roughly £400 from it. The Christmas evening meal went well too. 

Second lock-up – Gwynne has mentioned this to Jeff. 

Team Reports
Juniors – all going well on the pitch, junior committee meet up regularly and the end-of-year get together has been organised. We have 118 juniors registered and 105 have paid their subs. Of the 13 who have yet to pay, 7 are new and 6 have only been with us from the start of this season. There are 70 juniors at training regularly on a Tuesday and apart from the odd 1 or 2, everybody who wants a game has been getting to play. Results are published each week, which has been well-received. 
CVL – bit of a drop-off in teams but looking to restart on 27th January. Tea/coffee/cake sales seem to be going well. There was a suggestion to make the April one a bigger event than normal, maybe with a barbecue. 

Badgers – all playing really well. 

Crossbar Coaching have been approached and will provide taster sessions to primary schools if interested. They will arrange this and pay a coach and then we will hopefully benefit from any interested youngsters joining us. Hoping to set this up in the New Year. Shirley and Sandra are meeting Newport Girls High School to see what they are interested in after they approached us on Club Buzz.

Ladies – The seconds are 3rd, with a game in hand, and the firsts are still in with a shout for promotion. It’s been more of a struggle off the pitch so far this season than on it! We appointed a new coach at the start of the season which unfortunately didn’t work out, but the position has now been offered to Gary Stacey, who has taken one session already. He will start officially in January and will be lead coach rather than 1st XI coach - there will be a coaches’ meeting to discuss various things around this. Thanks to Tom and Steve for helping out. 
Men – successful first half of the season, with the first team top in their league and the seconds 7th in a tough league. The thirds are top and the fourths are 5th. Results are going well and discipline is looking good too, with the odd card but nothing too bad. Possibility of whiteboard at the clubhouse with the scores on so everyone can see on the day how each team has got on. 
Treasurer – Suzanne circulated copies of the key financial indicators and said things are looking quite healthy. Match fees and subs are pretty much up-to-date and we’ve got a bit to come in from pitch hire but everything else is fairly up-to-date.  If there’s no arrangement in place for individuals regarding outstanding subs, captains need to speak to those who still owe money. 

Could we move some money from the current account to a higher interest account? This was OK with the committee. ACTION - Gwynne and Suzanne to look into this – it can be done online. There is also about £13,500 with Mike Lowe to be looked at. 

Management committee – Gwynne mentioned the possibility of a portacabin on the car park for an after-school club. This should generate rental of £4,000pa but it will probably be a while before this is progressed. 

On-site security – this discussion was triggered as somebody had tried to break into the bowls compound. The management committee have decided to get costings for CCTV to cover the site, which comes in at just under £4,000 for cameras sited by the toilet block and clubhouse, to provide cover over the car park and cricket pitch. They are keen on ANPR cameras too as concerns have been raised over possible drug-dealing (no evidence, just worries). The CCTV would be done by wi-fi and would feed back to the bar so images could be monitored. They have suggested a contribution of £300 per club (us, bowls and cricket), with additional funding from the management committee and the S&S club – what do we think about this? Incidents which have occurred seem mainly to affect the bowls club and the CCTV would seem to benefit them more than it would us. We haven’t really had any trouble or vandalism – there are occasionally people on the pitch who shouldn’t be, and the odd motorbike on the car park, but nothing major. Would anything happen as a result of any incident being captured on CCTV should one occur? If not, there is little point in having cameras – dummy cameras would be just as good as a deterrent and would be cheaper. Or we could just lock the gate – this would prevent unauthorised vehicles using the car park. 
If the other two clubs have agreed to the contribution suggested, we might be in an awkward position if we didn’t chip in? ACTION - Gwynne to present our reservations to the committee and ask what benefit there would be to the hockey club and whether the site could just be better secured. 

AOB
Bob said that Decathlon will be our first banner sponsors and the banner is due shortly. 
Spectators’ dogs on the pitch – are we able to stop this? And can we enforce spectators being on one side of the pitch and players on the other? We can get a sign re dogs and open the other gate for spectators, which should help. We can also put out a Club Buzz to make people aware. It will need to be policed though, possibly by umpires?

Club Mark – Alan’s been adding various things to the 18 required categories on the website and 11 are currently with Paul Smith for approval. 5 more are progressing and there are 2 we haven’t really done anything about as yet. DBS/safeguarding is one. ACTION - Alan and Gwynne to discuss these 2 categories. 

Paul Smith now has access to the club website and can see everything that’s on there. 
Fundraising – Stuart mentioned a car wash in April when the weather should be better. 

Possibility of circuit training (or similar) over the Christmas break for future consideration, for anyone who wants to come, just to keep things ticking over. 

Polo shirts for wearing after games– these have gone down well. They look smart and have been well-received. 

Enquiries have been made as to whether the ladies could have some? This can be looked into. 

End-of-year presentation – something should be arranged for vice-presidents and captains. Ties, brooches etc were amongst the suggestions. 

The ladies’ Masters team have a game on the 16th away at Stratford and there is a ladies’ friendly against Stourport on 5th January. There is also indoor training for 9 weeks, starting in January. This may be a select session to limit numbers. 
Meeting closed at 8.45pm. 
Circulation: to all committee members.

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING – Monday 7th January 2019

